
Question on Notice 
 

No. 628 
 

Asked on 23 May 2023 
 

MR J BLEIJIE asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympic and Paralympic Games Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Deputy Premier advise if the Minister or the department have been consulted 
as part of the Federal Government’s independent infrastructure review and if so, the 
advice provided for each project in Queensland subject to the review? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Australian Government’s independent infrastructure review has a focus on land 
transport infrastructure. The Federal Minister for Infrastructure, Transport, Regional 
Development and Local Government has written to the Queensland Minister for 
Transport and Main Roads and Minister for Digital Services, as the relevant Minister.  
 
 
 


